


 
However, Kāinga Ora does not record or report on the number of requests refused in full or in 
part. To provide you with this information would require a review of each of the 284 OIAs 
responded to in the period. Therefore, this part of your request is refused under section 18(f) of 
the Act: “the information requested cannot be made available without substantial collation or 
research.” 
  

6. From 1 January to 30 June 2021, what percentage of OIAs were partially refused or 
redacted?  
 
Please refer to my response to question five. 

 
You may be interested to know that the Public Service Commission (PSC) publishes a variety of OIA 
statistics for government agencies on its website, link provided below. The PSC web page also 
includes a link to statistics published by the Ombudsman. 
 
https://www.publicservice.govt.nz/resources/latest-oia-statistics-released-jan-june-2021 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602.  

 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Relations 
 
 
 
 
 
 




